(COPY)

Prime Minister's Office

Ottawa, May 20, 1930

S. C. Tweed, Esq., M.L.A., Waterloo, Ontario.

Dear Mr. Tweed:

No words of mine can adequately express my appreciation of the generous sentiments conveyed in the resolution passed by a gathering of Liberal workers in Kitchener recently and sent to me with your letter of May 13th. Expressions of confidence and personal loyalty of the kind are among the most satisfying rewards of public life; coming as they do in this instance from old friends and acquaintances with whom I lived during the early years of my life and from the constituency which I had formerly the honour to represent in Parliament, they move me the more deeply. I am much touched and gratified.

May I also thank you for your encouraging comment on the situation in the western provinces.

With kindest regards,

Yours very sincerely,

(Signed) W. L. Mackenzie King